

 MINUTES OF GOWDALL VILLAGE ANNUAL ASSEMBLY
WHICH TOOK PLACE ON 

THURSDAY 7th MARCH 2024 AT 6.30pm

IN THE SOCIAL CENTRE, MAIN STREET, GOWDALL

                                 Present                   Councillor C. Emsen (in the chair)






                Councillor A. Markot






    Councillor M. Knowles



                            Councillor P. Woodall






   2 Residents of the Parish of Gowdall






  Ward Councillor Caroline Fox

                       In attendance:        Mrs. P.A. Sykes – Clerk

APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Councillor Wharvell and Ward Councillor Sargeantson
                  MINUTES 
The minutes of the Annual Assembly held on 2nd March 2023, were received and confirmed and signed as a true record. 
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

· Councillor Shears resigned her position as Parish Councillor

· No Election was called and Councillor M. Knowles was coopted and welcomed onto the Parish Council

· May 2023, end of the 4 year Term of Office, saw Gowdall Parish Council being uncontested Councillor Boasman did not wish to be nominated and Councillor Woodall was welcomed as the new Parish Councillor.

· New Cold Calling sign has been erected on Newby Lane.

· Reinstating of the white lines in the Parish is complete.

· A Give Way sign is situated on Field Lane/Main Street

· The bramble situation is ongoing and will be addressed when necessary

· The state of the road surfaces does not improve.  Residents have been advised to contact ERYC personally regarding this matter together with the problem with potholes as this appears to have more of a success rate than just the Parish Council contacting the Local Authority.

· ERYC advise the Parish Council that the roads in the Parish of Gowdall are expected to be renewed between 5 – 10 years time.

· James Duffin of Gowdall has been appointed as the new grass cutter for a period of 3 years and the contract will be reviewed annually.

· Councillor Markot will be the Sole Point of Contact between the Parish Council and the Contractor.

· The status of Gowdall roads has been escalated to Secondary Route and more gritting is now taking place when necessary.

· The walking route to school appears to be dormant at the moment but the Parish Council will continue to question the decision of ERYC in Spring/Summer.
· All finances of the Council are in order.  There were no adverse comments on the Internal and External Audit Reports.
· The amount of bureaucracy and email communication is still a concern of the council and has been noted.  It was noted that a large proportion of ERYC staff are still working from home.

· Drax Power Station have awarded a grant of £1,500 to Gowdall Parish Council for the replacement of the lap top and other ancillary equipment.

· Councillor Markot was instrumental in gaining this grant. 
· Parish Councillors attending a recent event with ERYC were disappointed that they did not receive any positive answers to queries they put forward, chiefly relating to the state of the road surfaces.
FLOOD WARDEN’S REPORT
· Councillor Woodall gave a full and in-depth report stating that:-
There is to be a meeting on 18th March 2024 of the Flood Wardens in the Parish.
· Flood Wardens are in the process of compiling a newsletter for residents which will point out the history and the meanings of Flood Alerts and Warnings. Guidance will be presented in the form of a package which will be useful should there be an evacuation.
· Snaith and Cowick IDB will be receiving a presentation from Environment Agency on 18th June 2024 at 1pm

· The bridge behind the Engine house is now condemned.

CORRESPONDENCE


There was no correspondence

         OPEN DISCUSSION
· The salt/grit bins were supplied by ERYC and should be ‘topped up’ prior to the winter season.
· The Flagpole is at present awaiting repairs and will be raised when this work is complete.

· There is concern regarding lorries/tractors with attachments using the entrance to the Sewage works.  This road is literally crumbling away.

The Chairman thanked all present at this meeting and promised that their queries and recommendations would receive attention via Agenda during the next financial year.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 6.50pm
Signed …………………………………….     Date  …………………………………………
Chairman

